CENTRAL FLORIDA STAMP CLUB, INC.

Post Office Box 3781 Orlando, Florida 32802

12 December 1989

Dear Fellow Members,

This is the last Central Florida Stamp Club, Inc., Newsletter for 1989.

The Annual Holiday Party will be held at the home of Our Most Gracious Host (Treasurer) John D. Shirley, 100 North Spring Trail, Altamonte Springs, Florida, on Thursday, 21 December 1989. John lives in Spring Lake Hills, a security community, which is located on WYMORE ROAD, Altamonte Springs, south of Route 436 (first stop light just west of I-4). Spring Lake Hills is just south of Maison-Jardin Restaurant and is on the west side of Wymore Road. You can also get onto Wymore Road at Lee Road, go north and then across the I-4 overpass and north on Wymore Road to Spring Lake Hills. When you arrive at the gate, indicate that you are going to John Shirley's home and ask for directions. If you should get lost, call John at 788-6067. Dinner (Supper) will be served promptly at 7:00 P.M. Our Host is providing two turkeys with lots of dressing, Cranberry Sauce, and Home Baked Bread. Please bring a complementary covered dish, salad, or "fat pill" (dessert) for this festive occasion. This is the evening for your Spouse to accompany you.

It is proposed to issue a new membership list early in 1989. All members are to be listed by Membership Number, Name, Home Address + City + ZIP Code, Telephone Number, and collecting interests. IF YOU DO NOT WANT YOUR ADDRESS AND/OR TELEPHONE NUMBER included in the membership listing, please call John D. Shirley, 788-6067, so that appropriate changes/deletions can be made before printing.

As a reminder, 1990 DUES, \$10.00 (holding the line), will be due and payable on and after 1 January 1990.

A sincere **THANK YOU** to all members who worked at the recently concluded FLOREX '89. Without you, we would have had nothing. Thanks for the back breaking labor of uncrating the frames, setting up the frames, mounting exhibits, manning the Hospitality Table, taking down the exhibits, breaking down the frames and getting them ready to return to storage, taxi services provided, step-and-fetchit and the myriad other tasks. We do look forward to the 1990 FLOREX.

Looking ahead to 1990, the first meeting on 4 January 1990 (a typographical error for this date is in the 1989 program) will be a general auction and with any RESERVE PRICE lots and any and all DONATION lots being most graciously accepted. The 18 January 1990 Meeting will be the Annual Business Meeting, with the election of seven (7) Directors to lead the club for the next two (2) years. It is understood that the Nominating Committee has a proposed slate of Directors to present at that meeting. If interested in putting on a program in 1990, please call Bill Bomar at 425-6018. It is planned to have the 1990 Program Sheet available for distribution at that meeting, and possibly the new Membership Roster.

Best Wishes to one and all for a MOST HAPPY AND JOYOUS HOLIDAY SEASON.

Sincerely,

Wade H. Beery

Ye Scribe

P.S. A map showing the location of John Shirley's home is attached.